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Sweetwater County Solld waste District #2
Landfill located at 265 Crooks Gap RA., Wamsutter, Wy.
Main Office is located at 509 ndian Patntbrush Ave.
Balroil, Wyoming. 82322
BOF-328-2084

Web site: www.sweetwaterdistrict2.com
e-mail: sw2sar@yahoo.com

Minutes
Regular Meeting
December 17, 2020

Conference call due to COVID19

Chairman Lowell Clawson called this meeting to order at 5:12 p.m.

Board Members present on conference call were Vice Chairman Gary Waldner, Secretary-
Treasurer Gust Hatanelas, Seth Rauch. Employees present were Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans,
Landfill Operator Ben Carter. Attorneys Tom Thompson and Terisa Oomens.

Public Comment: Clerk-Manager Sue Rigano and employees thanked the Board for the Jerky
and the Safety Awards. It was appreciated!!
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to everyone!!

There is a change to the minutes of November 19, 2020, a misspelling of Terisa Oomen’s name.
It was listed as Tara Oman. A motion was made by Gary Waldner to approve the amended
minutes of November 19, 2020. This motion was seconded by Gust Hatanelas. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Gary Waldner and seconded by Seth Rauch to approve the agenda for
December 17,2020 as presented. Motion passed.

Reports:

The Landfill and Bairoil Transfer Site will be “Closed” December 24 and 25 for Christmas
Holiday.

The Recycling Center in Wamsutter will be “Closed” December 25 only.

We will be “Closed” New Years Day!

The new cattle guard has been installed at the Landfill, there should be no way a cow can
squeeze thru there now! Pictures were sent to all board members; it looks good!

An invoice was received for the installation from WTC, in Wamsutter and a check has been
issued.
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We are still having issues with the recycling trailer in Bairoil. Recently there were potatoes,
carrot, and apple peels in the container inside the trailer. This is not a compost pile!
A second notice has been sent out the Bairoil Residents.

Old Business:

Dumpster Issue in Wamsutter-Gary Waldner/Ben Carter. The issue with trash overflow at
Wamsutter housing units where the Love’s employees live seem to have resolved itself by
adding another dumpster also the guys are dumping every week.

Skid Steer at Transfer Site- The employees have been having to jump start the skid steer every
time they go to use it. Sue Rigano called Terry Stone discussing the problem. He said there
could be (2) fixes for this issue. (1) was disconnect the radio if that did not solve the problem
then (2) you could add a kill switch that you turn off after each use. Mr. Stone disconnected the
radio, that seems to have resolved the issue for now.

New Business:

Pay bills: A motion was made by Gust Hatanelas and seconded by Seth Rauch to pay bills check
#16825 thru check #16885 including all DC’s and all EFT’s, excluding check # 16855 to Plus
Electric. Motion passed.

Gust Hatanelas made a motion top pay check # 16855 to Plus Electric in the amount of $144.75.
This motion was seconded by Gary Waldner. Motion passed. For the total amount of
$78,958.15. Lowell Clawson abstaining due to pecuniary interest.

No executive session was needed.
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Next meeting date will be January 24, 2021 @ 5:00 p.m. CONFERENCE CALL
Meeting adjourned at 5:23 p.m.

Chairman Lowell Clawson
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